
June 19, 1947

My dear Mr. President: _ ,_./

There is enclosed a copy of a report from the Secretary
of State indicating a course of action which the Secretaries of
State, War, Na_-jand Interior have agreed should be followed with
respect to the administration of Guam, Samoa and the Pacific
islands to be placed under United States trusteeship.

On October 20, 19h5, I appointed a committee consisting
of the Secretaries of these four departments to make recommendations
concerning this matter. After preliminary consideration it seemed
inadvisable to formulate a final recommendation until a determination
had been made of the status of certain islands formerly under
japanese control. In the meantime the departments represented on
the committee continued to give study to the problems involved.

After the United Nations Security Council approved a
trusteeship a_reement designating the United States as the admin_

istering authority for the former Japanese mandated islands, I
requested that the members of the committee again give Joint
consideration to problems relating to the administration of the
Pacific islands. The enclosed report has been submltted pursuant
to that request.

I am sure that the agreement reached by the four Secretaries
will be of interest to the Congress in connection with its consid-
eration of legislation to provide civilian government for these
islands, and that the information obtained by the departments in
studying this %nAestionwill also be helpful in the -consideration of
much legislation,

It has long been m_ view that the inhabitants of Guam
and Samoa should enjoy those fundamental human rights and that
democratic form of government which are the rich heritage of the
people of the United States, We have already extended those rights
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and that form of government to other possessions of the United

States, such as Puerto P_co and the Vir_n islands, and with
respect to the inhabitants of the trust territory have given
solemn assurance to the United Nations of our intention to grant
these inhabitants a full mcasure of individual rights and liberties°

I hope that the Congress will approve legislation for the
purposes indicated in the enclosed report and that such legislation
will provide for the full enjoyment of civil rights and for the
greatest practicable measure of self governmsnt.

........._:., Ve_j sincerely yot_s_

Honorable Arthur H. V_.udenberg_
President of the Senate pro t_pore_
United States Senate.


